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Redevelopment Agency Transfer of Assets 
 

Under H&S section 34167.5, my office is required to perform a review of all RDA assets 
transferred to any local public agency between January 1, 2011 and January 31, 2012 and where 
appropriate require that the assets be returned to the Successor Agency for use in the timely 
dissolution of the former RDA and its operations.  The costs of this review will be borne by the 
Successor Agency under H&S section 34183 (d).   
 

The Division of Audits will contact you about scheduling an entrance conference date and 
providing information regarding the specifics of the investigation, including a list of materials 
that will need to be available.  We expect the entrance will be held in late April with the actual 
work to begin in May.   
 

I am aware that the City is in sensitive negotiations under the provisions of Assembly Bill 
506.  As you know, interested organizations and individuals – including current and former 
elected officials representing the Stockton community - have requested that I audit the City’s 
finances to ascertain reliable information that might inform decision-making during the AB 506 
process.  Because my auditors are completing their work on other audits and will not be available 
until early May, it is unlikely that my office will complete its audit of Stockton before the 60 to 
90 day process afforded by AB 506 runs its course.    

 
Many of these same audit requests have also urged my office to perform a review of the 

City’s internal controls, cash management, accounting procedures, procurement/contracting 
policies, and overall fiscal management practices to identify the origins of Stockton’s current 
fiscal distress.  Review of these factors and any root cause analysis will be included in the 
investigation my auditors will perform and the final report will include detailed 
recommendations for how to remedy any identified management shortcomings.  My belief is that 
this information will assist Stockton in implementing any reforms and recovery plan that the City 
will need to embrace to regain its fiscal footing.   
 

If you have any questions about the investigation and the audits, please contact Jeffrey V. 
Brownfield, Chief, Division of Audits, at (916) 324-1696. 
 

       Sincerely,  
 
Original signed by 
 
JOHN CHIANG 
California State Controller 
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